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ABSTRACT
Syllabic languages where

the syllable is always a mi"
nimally meaningful unit and
represents one morpheme pos-
sess phonological features
which are common for these
languages irrespective of
their genetic relationships
(relevant syllable division,
monosyllabism, tones speci-
fic syllable structure with
syllable initials and finals
differing both in number and
quality). The subject of
this paper is to trace pho-
nological changes in Germa-
nic languages which increase
their affinity with syllabic
languages.

1. CHANGES IN CONTACT TYPE
AND SYLLABLE DIVISION
one of the most important
changes in history of Germa-
nic languages is the change
of the correlation between
vowel length and syllable
division within the world.In
old Germanic languages CVCV-
sequences had open syllables
irrespective of vowel quan-
tity and such free length is
preserved in some modern
High Alemannic, South Bava-
rian and Scandinavian dia-
lects. In modern Germanic
languages the syllable is
always closed after a short
vowel (close contact) and
open after a long one (loose
contact). Thus modern Germa-
nic languages show the deve-
lopment from CV-CV language
to CVC-V one. In the over-
whelming number of close

contact words of CVCV(C)
type CVC sequences repre—
sent a root morpheme and the
syllable and morpheme boun-
dary coincide Standard High
German is a typical example
of a language with the con-
tact correlation where the
type of contact reflects
chiefly the preceding oppo-
sition V:C-vc:.However in
many Germanic languages the
number of close contact
words increases at the ex-
pense of loose contact
words, thereby increasing
the number of words with the
coinciding syllable and mor-
pheme boundaries. The first
change that increases the
number of close contact
words and leads to the mono—
phonemisation of original
VC-sequances is the contact
shift in the combinations V:
+ j, w that occurred in Mid-
dle English (cf. 0E growan,
ModE grow), in Frisian,
Dutch and Low German dia-
lects. This trend is quite
obvious if we compare Middle
West Frisian which possessed
6 so called long diphthongs
(i.e. biphonemic combina-
tions of v+c) with the mo-
dern Frisian dialect of
Schiermonnikoog where 5 of
them were shortened and j
and w got incorporated into
the syllable nucleus [1]~
Though this change is not
often the case in High Ger-
man dialects it can be ob-
served even there (cf. Low
Alemannic /saua /, /sdeia /
standard High German sagen,
steigen)[2]. The same tYPe
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of change is now taking pla-
ce in Danish (cf. /bre'vad/>
/breu’ad/ brevet, /tlaPXon/
>/flai'an/ flagen. Not only
[j] and [w] are apt to chan-
ge the contact type and to
become a part of a monopho-
nemic diphthong but also the
resonants /r/, /1/ and /n/
can vocalize merging with
the preceding vowel. Such is
the development of the post-
vocalic /r/ in English, Da-
nish, Low and High German
dialects, the development
of/l/ in Low and High German
dialects, Dutch and English
(cf. modern trend to vocali—
ze /1/ both in filling and
feeling) and the incorpora-
tion of /n/ into the nasali-
zed vowel in various modern
Germanic vernaculars.
The other type of contact
shift leading to the increa-
sed number of close contact
words affects root morphemes
with voiceless stops and
high vowels. We know that
the vowel duration is depen-
dent on the vowel height and
on the quality of the conso-
nant (the shortest are nar-
row vowels followed by voi-
celess stops). The degree of
V + c contact seemes to de-
pend on the same factors
[3]. The change of the con-
tact type (loose>close) of
vowels (especially narrow) +
voiceless or tense plosives
can be observed in English,
Frisian, Dutch,Low German
and Danish dialects. In Fri-
sian this change affects
chiefly the combinations
which are most suitable to
be shortened (narrow vowels
+ voiceless stops). In many
words here the contact shift
is already completed (e.g.
dyk, bite, huh) in some
words it is still in pro-
gress (cf. free variations
of contact type in silk
/Si:k/ - /sik/ or broek -
lbruzk/ - /bruk/). If Sel-
kirk [4] and Kukolshchikova
[5] are right and the sylla-

bles with postvocolic tense
stops in English are always
closed irrespective of the
quantity and the quality of
the preceding vowel (words
like pity and peaty having
the same type of contact and
the same type of syllable
division), we can suggest
that the close contact ous-
ted the loose one in all
words with original long
vowels followed by tense
stops. In Dutch the contact
type changes in the combina-
tions of original /i:/, /y:/
and /u:/ with any consonant
exept /r/. Vowel length and
syllable division in the
words like gieten and boe-
ken are the same as in the
words pitten and putten In
both cases we have the same
type of closing command af-
ter the short vowel [6].

2. INCREASE IN DIFFERENCE
BETWEEN INITIALS AND FINALS
One of the most apparent
phonological features of the
syllabic languages is the
qualitative and the quanti-
tative difference between
initials and finals. This
difference coupled with nor-
phologically determined syl-
labification indicates a
particular manifestation of
the morphological boundaries
in a text. The number of
initials chiefly consisting
of released consonants,

glottal stop, /h/ and conso-

nant clusters exeeds consi-

derably the number of finals
which can vary from 13 in
Mon Khmer languages to 3 1n

eo (i, u and n). Consonant
clusters are intolerable as
finals. The processes resul-
ting in forming the same
type of correlation between
initials and finals are go-
ing on in Germanic langua-
ges. The simplification of
final clusters cc occurs
here according to two pat-
terns: vocalization and nuc-
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leation of the first conso-
nant or deletion of the se-
cond consonant. In both ca-
ses the pattern CVCC is ous-
ted by the pattern CVC. Vo-
calisation affects at the
first place the resonants
and it is characteristic of
English, Dutch, Afrikaans,
Frisian, Danish, Low and
High German dialects (cf.
the changes Vrc>vc. v1c>vc‚
VncSŸc). The second pattern
is the deletion of stops. In
Afrikaans two types of stop
final clusters were simpli-
fied chiefly by the deletion
of final stop /t/ after ob-
struents and all stops after
resonants {7]. The deletion
of final stops is a charac-
teristic feature of the Jut-
landic Danish [8], some Low
German and English vernacu—
lars.

3. TONES
Every morphosyllable in the
syllabic languages is cha-
racterized by a special to-
ne. Host typologically simi—
lar to the tones of the syl-

labic languages are tones in
Danish (Jutlandic) and Low
German dialects where they
occur exclusively in mono-
syllabic words. The tonal
distinctions reflect here
the original distinctions of
monosyllabic and bisyllabic
words (cf. Jutlandic Danish
/ huzs/ - / hu:s/ Standard
Danish hus,huse). In Franco-
nian dialects the tonal dis-
tinctions are also largely
characteristic of monosylla—
bics and reflect original
opposition of mono- and bi-
syllabic words but due to
the so called spontaneous
and combinatory accentuation
the tone of the apocope can
occur both in original mono-
syllabic and preserved bi-
syllabic words. Even though
the problem of the origin of
the tonal distinctions in
Germanic languages can not
be considered as finally

solved there is much eviden-
ce that the traditional idea
that the tones in Danish,Low
German and Franconian dia-
lects appeared in the period
of the apocope is valid.
Spontaneous and combinatory
accentuation in words with
original long broad vowels
and voiced consonants in
original monosyllabics and
preserved polisyllabics in
Franconian can be explained
as depending on their longer
duration connected with the
quality of the corresponding
vowels and consonants. The

tonal distinctions become
relevant in the period of
the apocope, one of the pho-
netic features of the apoco-
pated words being length. At
this moment phonetically
longer duration of the broad
vowels and of the vowels

before the voiced consonants

become apocopically accentu-

ated even in words which
were not affected of the

apocope. Thus the Low Fran-

conian dialects where the
longer duration is one of
the features of the apocope-
ted words and of the words

with spontaneous and combi-
natory accentuation reflect
the older stage of the deve-
lopment whereas the central
Franconian "Scharfung" in
apocopated and spontaneous/
combinatory accentuated
words is the result of meta-
tony.In English there is a
trend to an abrupt ("ente-
ring") tone to be formed in
the words with unreleased
tense stops. In West Jutlan-
dic dialects we can see two
types of the same kind of
abrupt tones.

All above mentioned changes
in spite of their seeming
differencies are the expres-
sion of one trend, the trend
of morphosyllabism which is
characteristic of the deve-
lopment of Germanic langua‘
ges.
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